
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENT BOARD

IN THE MATTER Of PROPOSED
REPEAL AND REPLACEMENT OF
20.7.11 NMAC

Environmental Health Bureau,
Environmental Protection Division of the
New Mexico Environment Department,

Petitioner.

NOTICE OF HEARING DETERMINATION AND HEARING OFFICER
APPOINTMENT

On October 7, 2019, the Environmental Health Bureau (“Bureau”) within the Environmental

Protection Division of the New Mexico Environment Department (“Department”) filed a Petition to

Repeal and Replace 20.7.11 NMAC, Liquid Waste Treatment and Disposal Fees. During its

meeting on October 25, 2019, the Board determined that a public hearing would be held on the

Petition.

Dr. Benjamin D. Duval, Member of the Environmental Improvement Board, was appointed to

serve as the Hearing Officer. The address of the Hearing Officer is 1190 South Saint Francis Drive,

Suite 5-2 103, Santa Fe, NM $7505. The Hearing Officer shall exercise all powers and duties

granted pursuant to 20.1.1.107(B) NMAC and all other applicable law.

Dated this 25th day of October, 2019 /s/ John Volkerding
John Volkerding, Chair
Environmental Improvement Board

Approved electronically via email on
1 0/25/2019

No. EIB No. 19-42 (R)



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that a copy of the Notice of Hearing Determination and Hearing Officer 

Appointment was sent via the stated methods below on October _;ZL, 2019: 

Via email and hand delivery: 

Chris Vigil 
Assistant General Counsel 
New Mexico Environment Department 
121 Tijeras A venue, Suite 1000 
Albuquerque, NM 87102 
(505) 383-2060
christopherj. vigil@state.nm.us
Counsel for the New Mexico Environment Department

Via First Class US. mail and email: 

Marah deMeule 
New Mexico Attorney General's Office 
P.O. Drawer 1508 
Santa Fe, NM 87504 
(505) 303-1793
MDeMeule@nmag.gov
Counsel for the Environmental Improvement Board


